

Dear NGCT Members,

As I prepare to retire after twenty-three wonderful years as your treasurer, I want to take a moment to express my heartfelt gratitude to each of you. Working alongside such talented and dedicated individuals has been one of the greatest joys as a member of NGCT. I will always cherish the memories we created together.

Your support and camaraderie have made every challenge easier and every achievement sweeter. I am truly grateful for the friendships I have built here.

As a Life Member, I will continue to support NGCT whenever I can.

I will be providing more details in person at the AGM, however to summarize, we had a positive balance of \$152.34 on the last fiscal year.

Richard Pickard

Treasurer, KPI Inc., 2024-2025